
 

Memorandum  

To:  Mayor and City Council  

From:  James L. Williamson, Fleet Manager 

Date:  August 8, 2018 

Subject: Bid Tabulation for Seven (7) NEW 2019 FULL SIZE POLICE 4-DOOR INTERCEPTOR 
SEDANS 

Recommendation: 

Council Consideration of a Bid Award for Seven (7) New 2019 Full Size Police Interceptor Sedans to 
Thunder Basin Ford of Gillette, Wyoming in the Amount of $194,195.26. 

Bidder Make and Model Bid Price Notes 

Thunder Basin 

Motors, Gillette, 
Wyoming 

Seven (7) new 2019 Ford 

Taurus AWD full size police 
interceptor sedans 

$194,195.26 

 

Recommend - Meets 
Specifications 

No additional 
Bidder 

   

Account Number Budgeted Amount Amount 

Charged to 

Account 

Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-
47610 

$240,000.00 $138,710.90 $101,290.00 

001-40-40-421-70-
47610 

$96,000.00 $55,484.36 $40,515.64 

Background: 

These are replacements for Units 426, 441, 442, 450, 461, under project numbers 19VM07, 08,09,10,12, 

and two additional units allowed through CIP under Project numbers 19VM14, 15.  These patrol sedans 

are used by our Police Department.  The cost per unit equates to $27,884.89 per unit.  The remaining 
funds will be used to up fit the vehicles with police equipment, appropriate lighting, City of Gillette signage, 
etc. 

 

James L. Williamson 

Fleet Manager, City of Gillette 


